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April 23, 2025 

Humber Creek Restoration West of Scarlett Road 
Phase 2 

Contract: 25ECS-LU-01SM 
 Expected Start Date: July 2025 Expected End Date: May 2026 

*Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Toronto is planning to restore sections of Humber Creek upstream of Scarlett Road that 
have been damaged due to creek erosion and pose a risk to Toronto Water infrastructure. The work 
area is located behind properties on La Rush Drive and Chapman Road, as shown on the map below. 

The creek restoration will consist of three phases of work and will protect multiple locations where 
sanitary sewer infrastructure is at risk due to watercourse erosion and to restore a degraded storm 
sewer outfall. Work will occur on a section of watercourse immediately upstream from Scarlett Rd, as 
well as along the western extent of Chapman Valley Park. Work will also repair and rehabilitate 
existing erosion control structures adjacent to La Rush Drive. 

The project is part of the Council-approved 2025 Capital Works Program. 
 MAP OF WORK AREA 

WHAT TO EXPECT BEFORE CONSTRUCTION 
The City's contractor will: 

• Use existing construction access areas, off of Chapman Road and La Rush Drive, as shown
on the map.

• Manage traffic at the construction access entrances off of La Rush Drive and Chapman Road,
to ensure construction equipment enters and exits safely with minimal traffic disruptions.

• Work within Humber Creek and the valley lands to protect and restore Toronto Water
infrastructure and improve the health of the creek to better support local plants and animals.

• Work crews may mark the locations of underground utilities, such as gas, water and cable so
that the construction work does not interfere with these utilities.

• Affected properties will receive a Construction Notice approximately two weeks before work
begins with more information about the work.
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Tree Removal: Due to the nature of this project, the City will have to remove trees 
from public property along Humber Creek.  A tree removal permit has been 
obtained and a restoration plan has been developed in coordination with the City's 
Parks, Recreation & Forestry Division. Trees removed for the project will be 
replaced following construction. The restoration plan will ensure the area is 
rehabilitated using non-invasive, ecologically appropriate species. All work will 
follow sound environmental practices to support a healthy, resilient ecosystem and 
promote long-term sustainability in the Humber Creek area. 

 

Work Hours: Work will take place from 7:00 am to 7:00 pm, Monday to Friday, with 
work after hours and on weekends as required. 

 

Access to Your Home: The City-hired contractor may need access to your home 
to complete a pre-construction survey. Affected properties will receive a pre-
construction survey request to schedule a time to complete the survey. 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us.  

Contract  25ECS-LU-01SM 

 Project Manager Jennifer Kim, 416-338-8102, jkimc@toronto.ca 

Deaf, Hard of hearing and Hearing 
impaired service 

Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS) 
Dial 711 (24/7) 

General inquiries 311 

Website toronto.ca/etobicokecentre 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 

http://www.toronto.ca/ward-2-etobicoke-centre
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